[image: ]
Manhattan School District	114



December 16, 2015


Dear Parent or Guardian:

Last Spring, your child participated in the state-required Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers (PARCC) to measure the Illinois Learning Standards. Students in grades three through eight were tested in English Language Arts (ELA) and Mathematics. 

According to the Illinois State Board of Education, this year’s PARCC scores will set a new baseline. These scores appear to be lower than previous state assessments. Many factors could contribute to the decrease in scores including the fact that this test measured a new set of standards, had a different set of proficiency levels, required more time, and was presented in both a paper/pencil and online formats.

As we analyze the PARCC results we are cautious when interpreting the results because of the many variables associated with this assessment. As educators, we feel the information from our STAR and AIMSweb tests, local assessments, and classroom performance paint a more reliable picture of our students’ learning. These assessments provide a rich understanding of our students’ progress over time and assist us in making wise, programmatic, and curricular decisions as part of our ongoing school improvement process.

As you review your student’s Home Report, keep in mind that this is only a snapshot of your child’s learning profile. Students have many different strengths and abilities that are not always illustrated on a standardized test. In our classrooms, we focus on more than just “skills” that will be covered on a state test. We provide time for purposeful reading and writing, problem solving, exploration and inquiry, and time to develop socially and emotionally in a risk-free environment. Our classrooms are designed to encourage authentic learning and value students’ unique personalities and styles.   

Please contact your child’s teacher if you would like additional information or have further questions regarding your child’s test results or overall student growth. Information about the PARCC test can be found on our website at www.manhattan114.org. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sincerely,


Russell A. Ragon
MSD114 Superintendent
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Mission    Statement ..... The Staff, Administration and Board of Education of Manhattan District 114 are committed  to
pr omoting excellence in
student achievement and student behavior enabling children to become successful
life-long learners.
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